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Completing the project on The Recognition of Elements of Financial Statements and Measurement
Focus would allow the GASB to finalize the elements and financial focuses in ways that would further
clarify the concepts in this Exposure Draft and make it easier to interpret and implement in the
present and in future situations that may arise. Though the Exposure Draft outlines specific instances
and discusses their treatment, it does not and cannot address every plausible situation that would
cause a government to question how particular items should be classified on the Statement of Net
Position. Without further clarifications of the definitions, the GASB would be required to continually
make pronouncements or revisions to prior statements, leaving local governments and organizations
to continually adapt to the changing standards of the GASB. This environment would not provide a
sound and stable basis for accounting and financial reporting, which is a primary objective of the
GASB. The overall framework needs to be finalized before providing guidance on specifics that are
expected to be implemented in such a short time frame. Otherwise, these elements of the financial
statements will add more complexity to preparing the statements and also to understanding the
information provided in financial statements.

Lastly, though this Exposure Draft discusses the GASB's consideration of the confusion that will arise
as a result of having an element of the financial statements called Deferred Outflows and Deferred
Inflows, while at the same time having asset and/or liability accounts using the terminology, the
Exposure Draft provides no guidance on what to call these items if not deferred. The GASB should
provide some guidance so deferred revenues, charges, and other asset and liability accounts that
were previously called deferred are presented consistently on financial statements of government
entities.

The VGFOA appreciates the opportunity to comment on this Exposure Draft and to work with the
GASB for improving financial recording and reporting for governmental entities. Thank you for your
consideration.

DRI

Patricia A. Weiler
VGFOA President





